
Item G10
#2002-301 - Approving Outside Funding for Community 
Humanitarian Resource Center
The 2002-2003 Annual Budget included $4,500 for the Community Humanitarian Resource 
Center to assist in the operation of a transitional homeless shelter, emergency services and 
referrals to the needy and other service providers in the Grand Island area. A contract 
formalizing this funding is requested. Approval is recommended. See attached 
RESOLUTION.
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  Approved as to Form ?   
_______________ 
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 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-301 
 
 WHEREAS, the City is authorized by state law to contract with Community Humanitarian 
Resource Center, a non-profit agency, to assist in the operation of a transitional homeless shelter, 
emergency services and referrals to the needy and other service providers in the Grand Island area; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City desires to enter into a contract with Community Humanitarian 
Resource Center to provide such services; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the City shall provide funding to Community Humanitarian Resource Center in 
the amount of $4,500 during fiscal year 2002-2003 for performing agreed upon services as outlined in the 
agreement; and 
 
 WHEREAS, such funding was approved by the Mayor and City Council pursuant to 
adopted budget statements and annual appropriation ordinance. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to 
sign on behalf of the City of Grand Island, an agreement by and between the City and Community 
Humanitarian Resource Center to assist in the operation of the transitional homeless shelter in Grand Island, 
and to offer emergency services and referrals to the needy and other service providers in the Grand Island 
area. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on October 8, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


